New Billing Cycle to Take Effect

As many of you know, Houston County Electric Coop is currently sending out one residential billing cycle per month.  We have mentioned beginning cycle billing in previous issues of Texas Coop Power.  After much consideration, we have decided to divide our residential billing cycle into two separate cycles.
Houston County Electric’s territory is divided up into service areas based on location (north/south, east/west).  We will use these divisions to determine which billing cycle a meter will belong to.  It is important to remember that the only criterion that will put a bill into one cycle or another is the service area into which it falls.  Cities and communities located in the northern service area include Elkhart, Grapeland, Slocum, and Palestine; the southern area includes Lovelady, Trinity, Austonio, and Weldon; the cities and communities in the eastern area include Kennard, Groveton, Lufkin, Pennington, and Apple Springs; and the western portion of our territory includes Midway, Buffalo, Oakwood, Centerville, and Normangee.
Complete changeover to the new cycle will take several months.  Certain issues may arise as soon as the next bill is received.  One change you may have already noticed is that the reading dates for your meters are being changed from the 1st of the month.  In preparation for the changeover completion, each bill through October will include an average of four to seven extra days of service.  The extra days added to the next few bills are to help us shorten the time between actual usage and billing.  Once the new billing cycle takes effect, your bill will once again be based on a 30- to 31-day service period.  
The new billing cycle is expected to be in full effect in October 2006.  For the northern and southern regions, bills will be issued on or about the 1st of the month and due on or about the 17th of the month; meters in these areas will be read on the 25th of the month.  For the eastern and western regions, the bills will be issued on or around the 15th day of the month and be due on or about the 1st of the following month; meters in these areas will be read on the 8th of the month.  Due to timing issues and the change in billing dates, our members in the eastern and western portions of our territory will receive a bill that covers a 43-day service period at the beginning of the new cycle.  If this larger bill presents a problem for you, please contact us and we will be happy to assist you.
We at Houston County Electric do appreciate your patience.  The new billing cycle will be more accommodating to our members as well as employees.  Should you have any further questions, please contact our office.

